
Bossiness

The governing elites are usually unpopular. They may have to make unpopular
decisions. There will always be some who think they tax too much and others
who think they give away too little.

The current governing elites of the EU are particularly unpopular. So are
those officials, lawyers and other senior people in UK institutions that have
a similar world view to their EU friends and opposite numbers. One of the
reasons is the overarching bossiness, the we know best attitudes they strike
on so many crucial matters.

There is first the discourse. They wish to talk about the road to  net zero,
the need to be generous to migrants, the need to follow international
Agreements and Treaties, the need to suppress or defeat populist movements.
Many in the public want their concerns to  be heard. How do I get a better
job? How do I pay the energy bills?  When can I afford a home of my own? Am I
allowed to fly abroad? Can I use my car or van to get around without more
charges and barriers?

The refusal of the elites to take  many of the popular issues seriously adds
to the tensions. The populists cry humbug when they see elite players flying
round the world to green conferences, staying at air conditioned hotels and
ordering the best meat on the menu whilst telling the rest of us to do none
of the above. The elites shout back that the people must understand the
priority of cutting carbon dioxide , the need to accept dearer energy and
more fossil fuel taxes to get there. They explain their carefully contrived
legal framework which turns out to thwart populist ideas of how to improve
more voters lives.

As a result of this process most of the major governing and opposition
parties in the EU of the late last century have been destroyed or have shrunk
in the face of populist movements of the right and left. The splintering of
their votes reveals an inner unhappiness by electors.
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